
Haworthia Society Committee Meeting 

Monday 3rd March 2025 

Zoom Meeting 

19.00am 

 

Present:  Les Pearcy (chair), Colin Walker, Tony Roberts, Les Hewitt, Ian 

Armstrong, Lawrence Loucka, Adrian Weatherill 

1. Apologies for Absence:  Ess Green, Bill Darbon 

 

2. Minutes of the last meeting:  The previous minutes were approved by the 

committee. 

 

3. Matters Arising: The 2026 Convention has been provisionally booked. It will 

be the 40th anniversary of the society. 

 

4. Seed Distribution Update: There is a small quantity of seed available from 

members, but it is becoming more difficult to obtain seed with other 

societies also having similar issues. Les P will explore other options for 

sourcing seed and will arrange to distribute the available seed. 

 

5. Book Update: “Haworthia of the Hessequa” by Essie Esterhuizen is now 

available by “print on demand”. Review copies have been provided to CSSA 

and BCSS. A review will be available in the March issue of the BCSS journal.  

      The Bayer Anthology is ongoing, again “print on demand”. 

 

6.  Social Media & Website Update: The website and social media have 

stalled and need a Media strategy and team. 

  

Laurence and Ess have been cooperating to review and update the website 

which needs a facelift.  

 

Social media administration is considerable, and it is not offering a benefit 

to members. A “private” Facebook page for members was discussed and 

agreed to go ahead.      



 

7. Haworthiad and Editorial Board Update: Steve Molteno has agreed to join 

the Editorial board. The next issue of Haworthiad is almost ready. There are 

still issues in sending Haworthiad to some EU countries which is being 

enacted by local Post Offices. The situation is being monitored. The 

possibility of having an electronic copy of Haworthiad particularly for 

overseas members was discussed and will be explored further. 

 

8. Financial & Membership Update: See attached report. Membership has 

been declining over the last few years. Tony agreed to send out Paypal 

reminders to those members who had not renewed so far this year. 

 

9. Oxford Show July 2025: The Oxford show schedule is now published. It will 

be held on 19th July 2025. 

 

10.  Any Other Business: Birmingham BCSS branch have enquired if the society 

would like a table for a display at their autumn show. Adrian agreed to do 

the display and notify the organisers. 

The MSG society had revamped their periodic publication. It is impressive 

and in a larger format than Haworthiad. Lawrence agreed to contact the 

editor for more info. 

Options for the next publication was discussed. Gerhard Marx has material 

available for another publication on the next one hundred GM Haworthia 

hybrids. Possible articles from George Theodoris and other nurseries was 

also discussed.  

Bill has reviewed the stock of publications and in line with previous 

arrangements has significantly reduced the number of old journals. All of 

the 2023 and 2024 publications are available. Out of stock journals are 

mostly covered by DVD.  

 

11.  Date for Next Meeting and BGM: To be agreed 

 

The meeting finished at 20.50 hrs. 

 

Dr Adrian Weatherill 

Secretary, The Haworthia Society 
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Membership update – 3/3/25 


